
 
 
 
Mr B Hampson 
Highways England 
 
 
 

21st December 2021 
 

Via Email 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Hampson 
 
We note that Bridport Town Council has forwarded you an email they received from Mrs P 
Maynard.  Mrs Maynard resides in Bothenhampton and the Parish Council are dealing with 
her complaint.   
 
Mrs Maynard has complained about the cyclists on the Crown roundabout (that they do not 
dismount when crossing the footpath), the disappearance of the 'Cyclists Dismount' notice 
(which Mrs Maynard says was too small), and the narrowness of the footpath, which means 
cyclists and pedestrians are forced to dodge one another when using the footpath. 
 
We agree that that the footpath is too narrow, the 'Cyclists Dismount' notice has disappeared 
and it was too small.   
 
We are writing to request that you consider the complaint from our resident and install a 
larger 'Cyclists Dismount' notice within the vicinity of the footpath.   
 
We would also be grateful if you could consider how the footpath could be widened and 
divided into a pedestrian walkway on one side and a cycling route on the other.   
 
Please let us know when the new notice is to be erected so that we can let our resident 
know. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
A J Basker 
Chairman - Bothenhampton & Walditch Parish Council 
clerk@bothenhamptonwalditchparishcouncil.com 
Website www.bothenhamptonwalditchparishcouncil.com 
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